
FRANKLIN TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	
MINUTES 

 
November 3, 2022 

7:00 P.M. 
CAMP ORCHARD HILL 

 
 
 Chairman Williams called the Regular Meeting of the Franklin Township Board of Supervisors to order on 
Thursday, November 3, 2022 at 7:00 p.m. 
 
Supervisors:   Present:        Art Owen, Supervisor 
                                            Rick Pitcavage, Supervisor 
                       Absent:        Eric Williams, Chairman 
                                           Vito DeLuca, Solicitor   
                       Others:         Richard A. Melvin, Secretary/Treasurer 
                                            Six attendees      
 
There were no comments on agenda items.                                        
 
Motion was made by Mr. Owen, seconded by Mr. Pitcavage to waive the reading of the minutes of the October 
6, 2022 Regular Meeting and to accept the minutes as posted.  The motion carried unanimously. 
 
Mr. Melvin gave the Treasurers report reciting the combined balances for all funds as of October 31, 2022 
totaling $871,771.09.  Mr. Owe made a motion, seconded by Mr. Pitcavage to approve the October 2022 
Treasurers report, to approve payment of expenses totaling $44,268.46 and to approve payroll and payroll taxes 
in the amount of $ 15,541.85.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
  
CORRESPONDENCE AND COMMUNICATIONS 
Mr. Melvin read the Northmoreland Volunteers report for the month of October and a letter of thanks from the 
Back Mountain Library Association.   
 
 
NEW BUSINESS 

 
1. Motion was made by Mr. Pitcavage, seconded by Mr. Owen to approve Fire Relief contribution to 

Northmoreland Fire in the amount of $11,213.99.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 

 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Melvin gave an update on the proposed storage building construction.  Mr. Melvin also updated the 
progress made on two outstanding issues on Ridge Road and at Eighth Street and Municipal Roads. 
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OPEN THE MEETING TO PUBLIC GENERAL COMMENTS  
 
Jos Hilstolsky, Coon Road, asked about a paid bill from Medico Construction Equipment, Inc. 
 
Joe Szczechowicz, Municipal Road, talked about the possibility of removing a crossover pipe that he believes 
continues to cause flooding on his property. 
 
 
 
 
THE MEETING WAS ADJOURNED AT 7:12 P.M. 
 Richard A. Melvin, Secretary/Treasurer  


